Vol. 3 No 1—August 2018



BULLETIN

from your municipal councillor **Jocelyn Blondin**

District of Manoir-des-Trembles-Val-Tétreau (5)

Our neighbourhood. Our pride!

Message from your councillor

It is with renewed pleasure that I am sending you the 3rd newsletter. This newsletter will allow you to glance at the municipal news while informing you of the changes. Many files have been processed and they concern you. I hope you find answers to your questions because what concerns you concerns me too.

Since the last issue of the newsletter, many of you have asked me about certain topics, including snow removal, public safety, permit applications, public transit, new City regulations, and so on. I always try to find an answer to your questions or at least, to show you how to make your voice heard. It is important to me that the citizens of my district be well represented and be able to participate in the growth of the City. I also received many attestations that confirm that every small step is necessary to move forward. I am convinced that together we can make a difference. I invite you to continue visiting my website and using email to establish a good line of communication and information. I am convinced that we must persist in our desire to make the City of Gatineau a good place to live.

SMM

Jocelyn Blondin, municipal councillor



Our neighbourhood. Our pride!

Did you know?

Here is important and useful information about different matters.



Vivreagatineau.ca

An online newsletter that lets you know everything about municipal news. This new platform adapts to all other platforms and allows you to share articles according to your interests. Through its user-friendliness, this new information tool will help connect with the community while promoting municipal activities. I invite you to subscribe by following this link: www.vivreagatineau.ca

Collection of residual materials

A series of measures has been deployed to reduce the amount of household waste by at least 45%.



July 15, 2018: obligation for all to compost.

Some facts

- As of July 15, the volume of the container will be limited to 120 liters. Only this container and the excess bags will be eligible.
- Gray bins: they will be available in the fall for residences along the street.
- A City recovery program will be implemented following the delivery of gray bins.
- A consultation is planned to introduce the garbage volume limit and the pricing of surpluses. A rate model will be adopted by the City in spring 2019 for its coming into force.
- Compostable and recyclable materials will not be allowed in the garbage bin.
- Bulky waste and construction waste will also be prohibited in the garbage bin (an organization will offer the service during the year (bulky reusable or recyclable, furniture, appliances, sports goods). The date of the beginning of the service will be announced soon.
- Two new special collections will begin in October and will be held four times a year.
- A new collection of bulky items (landfill waste (mattresses, sofas, plastic or broken furniture, carpets, etc.) will be put in place.
- The collection of garbage containers will be done every two weeks instead of once a week. Building owners can contact the service for their needs assessment. Dial 311 or send an e-mail to: multiplex@gatineau.ca
- DTRITUS is a mobile application that will help you in the distribution of materials in the appropriate bins, you will know the day of collection, the possibility of receiving a note the day before the collection and alerts for specialized collections: Gatineau.ca / dtritus

The management of residual materials is everyone's business!

Gatineau.ca/permis

The City of Gatineau has launched a new web page to facilitate applications for town planning permits and certificates of authorization. This page deals with subdivision permits, building permits, certificates of authorization and business licenses. One section also covers applications that must be approved by City Council. We can therefore inquire about the procedure to be followed for obtaining the permit and the documents to be completed and provided, as well as the applicable fees. You can also make an appointment online. Leaflets have been produced and are available at the service centers and at: www.gatineau.ca/permis



MosaïCulture 2018

The event MosaïCulture 2018 will be held from June 22 to October 15, 2018. You can buy admission tickets according to your choice (summer passport or visit). A preferential rate is granted to people living on the territory of the City of Gatineau: www. mosaiculture.ca



Security Measures

The project of educational radars continues its progress. Security corridors will be established and marking adjustments will be made in some locations. Studies are also underway in the Château Montserrat sector regarding the left turn and this should be finalized soon. In addition, security corridors will be developed as well as marking adjustments. New indicators will also be installed temporarily to make the population aware of the decrease in speed.



Saint-Joseph Boulevard

Work on the redevelopment will begin in September 2018. Work will be done between Dumas and Montclair streets. Merchants affected by the work will be met by members of the City of Gatineau to discuss the related consequences. This project has been valued at approximately \$ 65 million.



Cycle paths

New bike lanes will be developed in District 5 between Alexandre-Taché Boulevard and Montcalm Street through the Park, and another along Lois Street as part of the redevelopment of Saint-Joseph Boulevard.



Goose control

Actions have been planned for the control of geese for the summer period. A pilot project at Moussette Beach (from June 8 until the closing of the beaches) has been set up. Screamers imitating the distress call of geese and predatory sounds are installed. They can also detect the presence of geese.



Some events ...



55th Anniversary of Judo Club

Relay for life 2018

Société de transport de l'Outaouais

Inauguration of the petanque field at Parc des Trembles



Parent / child swings

Moore Farm and his activities

Redevlopment of Saint-Joseeph Boulevard

2018 Flood



Young entrepreneurs

2017 Montgolfières Festival for the Jellinek Foundation Quebec Mass of Gatineau 2018

MosaïCulture 2018

To reach your councillor:

Work adress: 25, Laurier Steet, C.P. 1970, Succ. Hull,

Gatineau, (Québec) J8X 3Y9

Phone number (work): 819 595-7110 Mobile phone: 819 598-2105 Phone number (home): 819 776-1884 Fax number: 819 595-7396

E-Mail: blondin.jocelyn@gatineau.ca
Facebook: Facebook.com/jocelyn.blondin
Twitter: Twitter.com/JocelynBlondin
Web site: www.jocelyn-blondin.ca

